
 
 

We hope you are enjoying the first few weeks of Spring!  

 
This is an exciting, albeit nerve-wracking time for all of you as National College Decision Day approaches. Just 
know that no matter what you choose, there isn't a "wrong" decision. 
 
Check out the video below featuring one of alumnae, Cassidy Steen, talking about why she chose Mines and 
what she loves most about our Oredigger community. 
 

 
 
As Cassidy mentioned, E-Days is a long-standing tradition and the Mines community is gearing up for E-Days 
2019. Check out the student-created 2019 E-Days Theme Release video below. YOU will get to enjoy this three-
day celebration next year! 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h0/laCycbjzuDwe-2BXNTOL9-2FdrzxTW5bOpCM-2F1xZud55EVdIfgOnGjqLYoGBO4uFJCT7mWypMLBCVxIiiAHuGMxDvg-3D-3D


 

 

 

Admissions 
 
Make it Mines! 
Are you ready to be an Oredigger? Submit your enrollment decision form and $200 deposit by logging into your 
Applicant Portal (login info below) and make it official! 
 
If you are still deciding, that's perfectly fine, the National College Decision Day is Wednesday, May 1st. Of 
course, feel free to reach out to us if there's any info you need to help make that final decision. 
 
Applicant Portal Login: provided in email  
PIN: provided in email  

 

Accepted & Incoming Student Visit Opportunities 
 
Find your fit with a visit!  

If you haven't already done so, please consider attending one (or more) of our accepted or incoming student 
events. 
 
We offer everything from our Meet Me at Mines to be First at Mines event for first-generation students to 
Women in STEM online chats and a tour of a functioning Mine (we are CO School of Mines, after all). 
Check out the accepted and incoming student visit options below. 
 

mailto:admissions@mines.edu
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h1/laCycbjzuDwe-2BXNTOL9-2FdqumZoYvmcJtEZlTMiZ8BmS2nF4ZTCcGVCICH4yj1ryCYQTp-2BeSUzr41dr0sEvIqico35M-2BPnL-2Bw9HQ7GveM0W6DKkVYd8m5oOjXlgaSB9tF4FR4KXsMscFGKTB4HWd304wSeBV-2FqK-2BnaFfAfMz7kvRvUz1-2BvsscMyry8v-2Fbi-2Fqz


 
Residence Hall Tour  
These one-hour tours are available most Mondays through Fridays at 11:00am and 12:00pm. 

 
Weekday Accepted Student Info Sessions and Campus Tours 
We also offer an hour-and-a-half accepted student programs featuring an info session and campus tour on most 
Mondays through Fridays. 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h3/-2BCzoD-2FT6-2FGSeOC9M2-2Be4jWTQz2fqSzB9SbrxXEWo-2Bvq0CyIcd6T3fciWbFzI4v5sDfEeL3x-2Fn1RwO-2BzyLpSLbw-3D-3D


 
Click the button below to view these visit opportunities and register today. 

 
  

 

Department of Residence Life 
 
As of today, April 1st, first-year students who have deposited can access the housing application through 
their Trailhead accounts to submit personal contact information, emergency contact information, create a 
roommate profile and search or select a roommate(s). 
 
The applications for Theme Learning Communities (TLCs) can only be accessed through the housing application 
through May 1st.  Please note: if you plan to live in a TLC, you are required to attend the 8/13-15 session of 
Oredigger Camp. Please see the New Student and Transition Services section below for more information. 
 
The housing application and roommate search/selection will close on May 15th. 
 
Dates and time slots will be assigned to all incoming students during the month of June for students to self-
select hall and room. Dates and time slots are based on the Admissions enrollment deposit submission date. 
Roommate(s) that selected each other during the application period will receive the same time slot and need to 
communicate during the self-selection process because each student must select their own room assignment. 
 
Living on campus is an exciting part of the college journey and Colorado School of Mines' Department of 
Residence Life is looking forward to welcoming all of you to your new home! 
 
Learn more about residence life for new students.  

 

Mines Dining 

As the housing portal opens and you begin to look at dining options, please take a moment to review our dining 
FAQs to help you with the decision-making process.  

 

New Student and Transition Services (NeST) 
 
The New Student & Transition Services (NeST) staff supports new and continuing Colorado School of Mines 
students through their transitions to campus and beyond. Specialized programs allow students to become 
acquainted with campus, traditions, expectations and processes while getting a head start on their community 
building. We will provide you with news and updates throughout the spring and summer, but please consider 
registering for one of our upcoming events! 
 
Launch 
Launch is the traditional student and family spring orientation event for incoming students. This conference-style 
event has tracks for students as well as parents and families. Participants can expect to hear from the Center for 
Academic Services and Advising (CASA), Residence Life, Financial Aid, Student Activities and many others. There 
are 12 dates to choose from between May and July. Participation is highly suggested, but not mandatory. For 

Event Registration 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h5/JN3-2FPts9ImREBeuwHp4iL7rtffRPUFj7tYCT2TqyGuw-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h6/zrwWDHDSUgOsT7qHx2BXN8MdY2-2BAOrBpr9lHNCkAhxvmViSaFZKOqGpBZa3qIomB4U47b-2BDPUuLgIkD3wuphtOv8AK7SdPihj1YQ5KLWrbY-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h7/zrwWDHDSUgOsT7qHx2BXN8MdY2-2BAOrBpr9lHNCkAhxuL-2BffU-2FLzXrnwdRkFhidi8Q35W0DONBM3lRztDefyd2Q-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h8/4Q5kks-2FJJ2z9vZ5PZqc-2BQo-2FKA7Z22-2FSZ8S6YuFLdgSIJGFkkXej-2BwKXpMQcA2kwDHwtvEyNji2uncgoLEVB-2Bpg-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h8/4Q5kks-2FJJ2z9vZ5PZqc-2BQo-2FKA7Z22-2FSZ8S6YuFLdgSIJGFkkXej-2BwKXpMQcA2kwDHwtvEyNji2uncgoLEVB-2Bpg-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h9/9LcsKIDlRYvlQ9DMltdiYi-2FrrlnSf-2FdPkLxVFRnqc9G0ny8dXdmT1Zoz9OUgyEKieviBwiO4irlV1-2FQKkq7Bvw-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h10/9LcsKIDlRYvlQ9DMltdiYi-2FrrlnSf-2FdPkLxVFRnqc9G0ny8dXdmT1Zoz9OUgyEKi8JGBpPO2-2BB0h-2BIzmEP-2FZK2vWfxaYGyLK3aAgBhRcO84-3D
https://apply.mines.edu/portal/accepted_student_events
https://apply.mines.edu/portal/accepted_student_events
https://apply.mines.edu/portal/accepted_student_events


those students and families that are unable to attend, sessions will be recorded and put online to view in June. 
 
Oredigger Camp 
Oredigger Camp is an optional 2 ½ day adventure experience in the Rocky Mountains. This event is meant to 
create community for our incoming students as they learn more about themselves and Mines culture. Students 
can expect to play games, complete engineering challenges and get to know current Mines students, staff and 
faculty. The $75 cost includes lodging, meals and transportation to and from camp from the Mines campus. 
 
There are three sessions to choose from: 7/29-31, 7/31-8/2 and 8/13-15. Please note that if you plan to live in a 
Theme Learning Community, you are required to attend the 8/13-15 session. 
Spots in each session are limited and will be filled on a first-come, first-served basis. 
 
Registration is open! Click the links below to access the registration forms. 
Oredigger Camp Session I: July 29-31  
Oredigger Camp Session II: July 31-August 2  

Oredigger Camp Session III: August 13-15  

 

Office of Financial Aid 
 
All student financial aid awards are available to view on your Trailhead account. If you have yet to set up this 
account, please claim your Mines account to then view your most up-to-date information. Financial Aid will begin 
communicating about loans and next steps in May.  
 
Subscribe to the Financial Aid Newsletter! 
For parents/guardians and students to receive quarterly information about Financial Aid dates and 
deadlines, sign up for our newsletter.  

 

Center for Academic Services & Advising (CASA) 
 
We here at CASA are excited to be your academic advisors throughout your first two years on campus. With the 
arrival of spring comes the question on everyone's mind: 

When and how do I register for classes? 

Great question! The Registrar's Office will register all incoming students for their fall semester courses in late 
July and you will receive your schedule on Trailhead on August 1st. Stay tuned for more information in the May 
newsletter. 

 

Career Center 
 
We believe early contact with Mines Career Center and a four-year career plan is essential for making a fulfilled 
career decision as well as an easy transition to professional life. 
 
Our initial goal is to help Mines students in their early career exploration process and gain work experience 
through internships, coops and research while they are in school. In order to achieve this goal, the Career 
Center supports the students through workshops, one-on-one advising sessions, round tables, resume and cover 
letter development, practice interviews, proactive recruiting outreach, student presentations and continuous 
communications. Students are strongly encouraged to attend the huge fall and spring Career Day events, 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h11/9LcsKIDlRYvlQ9DMltdiYi-2FrrlnSf-2FdPkLxVFRnqc9G0ny8dXdmT1Zoz9OUgyEKi8JGBpPO2-2BB0h-2BIzmEP-2FZK6YYdOlVrLnN-2Fhl0lHVkwio-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h12/-2BCzoD-2FT6-2FGSeOC9M2-2Be4jWLpfoaEMSKVT6EubD7YfP1MENo6sfq1xHJnXkdvtnmEAeT1bpdiT-2FpjFGLsOzMgVpPuyGndf17O6V6ij6hYG7Y-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h13/-2BCzoD-2FT6-2FGSeOC9M2-2Be4jWLpfoaEMSKVT6EubD7YfP0zqKLNVFjqPQumgUOGrKb5xD1VMVlnPuARPGR-2Bh4qS8iNHISuY4hwkbX3fEVHksck-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h14/-2BCzoD-2FT6-2FGSeOC9M2-2Be4jWLpfoaEMSKVT6EubD7YfP2jkeRyDdStyAzTHDWCxq-2Fludhu9gxHvo6OT01tqgCcj8DZODW2vAjKwcOK2t-2F6Fq8-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h15/JN3-2FPts9ImREBeuwHp4iL7rtffRPUFj7tYCT2TqyGuw-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h16/H-2BwDA6Sjdwp0Xfe9BPgo5w-2BFuZSs2QlD0-2FW09BTEHnbNVONxKMVNt1uCnP1Ycf-2FJ
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h17/X41Rro5MSmbvOx0QL3P0BvIPeKa-2FA1FwPI0Ii2dvHDZmB5EXUuGLd0L2KiDGcaL-2F1k94BKTNt7hlPYP9-2BsAwSDJkOhde-2F7dg94CSQN7FKl4-3D


company information sessions and on-campus interviews as well as use the online recruiting database. 
 
We look forward to working with you! 
Learn more about Career Center services 

 

Join the Conversation 
 

 

 

Department of Military Science (Army R.O.T.C.) 
 
Are you planning to enroll in Army or Air Force R.O.T.C. at Mines?  
If you plan to attend R.O.T.C. classes, please email faguilar@mines.edu and let us know. We will create rosters 
and let the Registrar’s Office know which class to place you in.  
 
If you would like more information about R.O.T.C. at Mines, please check out our R.O.T.C webpage, watch our 
video and feel free to give us a call at 303.273.3380. 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h18/9LcsKIDlRYvlQ9DMltdiYkI3aUEpb-2B8znVTDtWysg3s-3D
mailto:faguilar@mines.edu
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h19/a98JhD8Dw81xOTgHxkNn-2FcM3QhTye8px0Pm-2Fm9Z84mg-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h20/laCycbjzuDwe-2BXNTOL9-2FdrzxTW5bOpCM-2F1xZud55EVcmbLRkw1dO-2FNog-2By2rZhAD
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h20/laCycbjzuDwe-2BXNTOL9-2FdrzxTW5bOpCM-2F1xZud55EVcmbLRkw1dO-2FNog-2By2rZhAD


 

 

Leadership Training – Physical Fitness Training – Future Professional Opportunities –
Extracurricular Opportunities – Scholarship Opportunities 

 

Parking Services 
 
Due to space limitations, parking is unavailable for incoming freshman. Waivers may be granted under extreme 
circumstances. If you are granted a waiver request or would like additional parking information, please visit the 
Parking Services website. If you are unable to find the information you are looking for on the website, please 
contact us by emailing parking@mines.edu or calling 303.273.3100. 
 
Keep in mind that there are a number of transportation options available to all Mines students, including: 
 
College Student RTD Pass 
RTD is the mass transit system for the Denver Metro area and features light rail and bus options that can even 
take you to the airport. RTD college passes are provided to all Mines students so they can enjoy unlimited rides 
for free, thanks to support from the Mines student fees. Learn more about public transportation and the Call-
and-Ride program.    
 
Zipcar 
Zipcar is a car-sharing network that allows its members to access cars at any time. Cars are available on the 
Mines campus and in downtown Golden. Learn more about Zipcars.  
 
Mines' Outdoor Rec Center (ORC) 
The ORC hosts a number of excursions - from trips to the local ski resorts to hikes up Colorado Fourteeners and 
international trips to places like Peru and Iceland. Learn more about the ORCs programs and excursions.  
 
Learn more about campus transportation. 

 
 
 
 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h21/9LcsKIDlRYvlQ9DMltdiYqoTnt29-2BndUoyRCv-2BeBHjM-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h21/9LcsKIDlRYvlQ9DMltdiYqoTnt29-2BndUoyRCv-2BeBHjM-3D
mailto:parking@mines.edu
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h22/pqueTJgnPo5Na7JcNnu8Rt7JVzs-2B50T9wlhg8V10uOctpgb-2Bc16DAPmDXiaN7hr-2Fq6d02aS-2BjECHl8s7x5gSuYnJXnTKh7rMzFBEgiGYa4M-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h22/pqueTJgnPo5Na7JcNnu8Rt7JVzs-2B50T9wlhg8V10uOctpgb-2Bc16DAPmDXiaN7hr-2Fq6d02aS-2BjECHl8s7x5gSuYnJXnTKh7rMzFBEgiGYa4M-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h23/pqueTJgnPo5Na7JcNnu8Rt7JVzs-2B50T9wlhg8V10uOctpgb-2Bc16DAPmDXiaN7hr-2FxMiBjzdgK0cEbstbCkpzyQ-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h24/kJ7OX3XIt8c4ShkMioltsmGjb-2BKyRRaou-2FMhLWrzuVkB-2B-2B-2Foyssg2ZSEQ-2Bbx32Cs9aWbClCxH0Oq1EBq-2BTALlQ-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h25/G1-2BBXIl58VEW6dD-2BvilURa893IrQx4A8gDKBelYRgbA-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h26/3dYzxCK8S8E03CesyrkpEHK93SkfGorGOj6LEu32oRkpzEhzHJWc-2B7Yj-2B3XL2BAFK8kYQu-2B5XUYNw9iE5nFye3TqnERkzec1qwUCvklc7ru9DCdPojO1Em1za4nUK9N88GMvXrMENnfgFXhiSjCuVw-3D-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h27/zrwWDHDSUgOsT7qHx2BXN8MdY2-2BAOrBpr9lHNCkAhxuFlF9LC8xMenAzTzOAcq32mEc-2Bcnlmc7NG8Nc8O4vXTw-3D-3D


Student Health Center 
 

 
 
Congratulations on your acceptance to Mines! We look forward to welcoming you here in August. In order to 
ensure a smooth transition, please send the following required information via the Mines Health Portal (it’s a 
bubble on your Trailhead main page) prior to June 15.  
 
Access complete details regarding the immunization requirements and a “how-to” guide for submitting them. If 
you are currently under age 18, please have your parent/guardian complete the forms for you.  
 
Required for ALL students 

 MMR: Measles, Mumps and Rubella Vaccines (two vaccines – both received on or after your first 
birthday AND at least 28 days apart). 

 TB Screening Questions (“Forms” tab found on the Health Portal) – Tuberculosis testing results if 
indicated by form. 

 Proof of all immunizations must be UPLOADED to the Health Portal so they may be verified. 

Additional requirement if you are living on campus 

 Meningococcal ACWY Vaccine (given within the past four years) or Meningococcal Waiver Form. If your 
Meningitis ACWY vaccine is within the last four years and is listed on your immunization record, you do 
not need to do anything else. If you choose to waive the Meningitis requirement, please upload this 
form after completion. 

If you are under age 18 as of August 19, 2019 

 Consent to Treat Minor (“Forms” tab found on the Health Portal). Please upload after completion.   

Questions? Call us at 303.273.3381 – we’re happy to help. If we have questions for you, we will email your 
Mines @mymail.mines.edu account.  

 

https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h28/Gx1tiTHrMPdNDwJueyXQIX5JHyiB-2BiF0wPoIYtkGN-2Bc-3D
https://mx.technolutions.net/mpss/c/EQE/jM0HAA/t.2qg/CT5ZUhvhTwqOPgvQS2KluQ/h29/zrwWDHDSUgOsT7qHx2BXN5sHK-2FjsaJDvQIfKIGPxarYOqtaav0j6xtm6l1HyMVmuaF4RWDAWQGteHK2gxUjJ3ZkYPCgSNWXhYSaHwYCxE1Q-3D


 
 
Click here to access all past accepted newsletters. 

 
Mines is committed to providing a fully accessible experience to all students and their families. If you’re planning 
to attend a forthcoming campus event and may benefit from any disability accommodation, please proactively 
communicate with the Admissions Office at admissions@mines.edu. If you would like more information about 
Disability Support Services at Mines or the process for requesting accommodations, please 
visit: disabilities.mines.edu. 
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